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June 7th-23rd Hailey Festival  see separate sheet 
 

June 7th Charity Coffee Morning, Village Hall, 10 -11:30am 
June 8th Common Leys Farm Family Fun Day  see ad 
June 9th WW2 Variety Show  St John’s Church  12.30pm  see ad 
June 9th Hailey Singers in church for Variety Show 
June10th Parish Council Meeting  Village Hall,  7.30pm  
June12th Board Games.  Church 2.00-4.00pm 
June 12th Play Reading Group,  The Sidings   7.00pm 
June 19th Village Lunch, Village Hall  12 noon- 2.00pm 
June23rd Bridewell Open Gardens, Wilcote,  2.00-5.00pm  see ad 
June 23rd Luxury Afternoon Tea, Village Hall 2.30pm  see ad 
June  30th Garden fete for Medical Detection Dogs  Poffley End 11am-4.00pm  see ad 
 
July 14th Garage Sale in the village  see ad 

Diary Dates 

The Friends of Hailey Church present a 

World War 2 Variety Show 

In recognition of the 75
th
 Anniversary of D-Day and 

The 80th Anniversary of the start of WW2. 
On SUNDAY 9th JUNE 12 noon for 12:30 start. 

At St John’s Church 
No need to Book      Bring a Picnic for the Interval 

No charge, but Donations to 
The Friends of Hailey Church much appreciated 

John Haskell 07935763224       See You There! 

DELUXE HAILEY AFTERNOON TEA 
SUNDAY 23rd JUNE 

2.30pm HAILEY VILLAGE HALL 
 

TO INCLUDE A DELICIOUS SELECTION OF SAVOURY AND SWEET TREATS 
AND A GLASS OF PROSECCO. 

£7 per person 
TO BOOK PLEASE CONTACT DAWN FRANKLIN ON 01993 776471 

Hope you can come along and join us for this special afternoon 
Limited numbers so booking is essential  

Proceed to go to revarnishing the Hall floor!! 

Hailey Village Hall 
To book online    : https://v2.hallmaster.co.uk/Scheduler/View/8192 
Email:  hvhallox29@hotmail.com  Phone: 07873 242063 
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Number 274 Twitter……..@haileywestoxon 

Lisa Wilkinson, Clerk T: 0781 1174733  E clerk@ 
haileywestoxon.org 

Graham Knaggs, Chairman T: 899125 E:knaggsgraham@gmail.com 

Website  www.haileywestoxon.org 

June 2019 

Parish Council News 
With the new Parish Council now in place, the portfolios of interest have been 
assigned to councillors as below: 

 
 

North Witney development 
Taylor Wimpey UK Ltd has submitted an outline planning application for 200 
dwellings between the Woodstock and New Yatt roads - within Hailey parish. This is 
the first phase of the North Witney development of 1,400 houses which is identified in 
the WODC Local Plan. This application was discussed at the Parish Council on 13th 
May.  The Parish Council agreed to object to this planning application. The text of the 
objection can be viewed on the PC website: www.haileywestoxon.org 
 

Speeding 
After the eight Speedwatch operations undertaken before Easter, another half a 
dozen have been held in the village through May. If you are able to help with any 
future operations, please email andy@adbsmith.com. 
In addition, the new Vehicle Activated Sign for Delly Hill has now been installed. 
Hopefully, these two initiatives will help to reduce speeding in the village. 
 

 
continued on page 3 

 

https://v2.hallmaster.co.uk/Scheduler/View/8192
mailto:hvhallox29@hotmail.com
http://www.haileywestoxon.org
http://www.haileywestoxon.org
mailto:andy@adbsmith.com
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During May we had a lovely, if chilly, Woodland Service when Ross, our curate, led 
us to consider what we could each do to help in the conservation of our environment 
– food for thought for us all.  The parish also organised  the Witney Festival of 
Food and Drink which was a great day at St Mary’s, with a wonderful array of local 
food and drink producers. How lucky we are in this area.  
 

The new Board Games Afternoon started in May. We had 12 attendees and a 
variety of games were played – Scrabble, Downfall and Rummicub. It was a very 
good occasion enjoyed by all who came, and everyone was still speaking when they 
left!  The next one will be on Wednesday June 12

th
 2pm-4pm (the second Wed of 

the month) in the church. All welcome! And a big Thank You to the Witney Lions who 
gave us the money to buy our games tables 
 

A Peaceful Place – On Thursday afternoons, starting in June, the church will be a 
welcoming place for anyone who would like to pop in for a bit of peace and quiet. 
The church is always open during the day, but on these occasions it will be lit, and 
the kitchen will be available to make yourself a cuppa. There will be a prayer board 
available if you want to leave any messages for prayers, and a box for suggestions/
thoughts/comments. 
 

Ness in Hailey – Our vicar, Ness Whiffin, will be in Hailey on June 27
th
 between 

9am-2.45pm.  If you would like to meet with her please contact her on mobile 07774 
524756 or email ness@witneyparish,org.uk, or speak to one of the wardens, Sue or 
Elpie. 
 

Hailey Festival – will be a busy time with the church involved with a Scarecrow, 
Rounders Match 7th, Concert 9th, Festival Service 16th, Fete 22nd, and much 
more besides. See flyer for details.  
 

The Village Lunch will be on Wednesday June 19
th

. All welcome. 
 

Sunday June 23
rd

 will be “Give It A Go Sunday” when we are all encouraged to 
participate in the service in a new role, perhaps doing something we have never 
done before, so if you have always fancied preaching a sermon or playing the organ, 
this is your opportunity! Let us know what you might like to do. 
 

Soup Lunches – Thank you to all who organised or attended the Village Soup 
Lunches during Lent. We have been able to send a cheque to Christian Aid for 
£778.40p.  
 

Our regular Sunday services are: 
Holy Communion 9.15am.  
Everyone is welcome to all our services, all ages; there are lots of activities for 
children to do in their own area at the back of the church, and a chance for them to  

continued on next page 
  

St  John’s Church  
  

Parish Office              01993 779492  
The Rev Toby Wright          704441 
The Rev Ness Whiffin 07774 524756 
  
 Churchwardens 
  

Sue Drew   01993 702624 
Elpie Lewis   01993 703070 
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Charity Coffee morning    Hailey Village Hall 
 Friday 7th June 10 - 11.30am 
Coffee, Tea, Home Made Cakes  

This month will be in aid of the Hailey Scout Cub pack.  
Last month we donated £64 to Chrissies Owls,  

Thank you all for your continued support 

Playreading Group       David Burton 
 

At our May meeting we read “The Perfect Murder”, by Hugh Janes, adapted from a 
story by Jeffrey Archer and first produced in 2000.  In the first act the stage was 
divided between a murder investigation conducted by the police and the home life  
of a man with a guilty conscience. The second act was a courtroom drama with the 
same man as foreman of the jury which found another suspect guilty but the final 
twist was the confession of his wife, so all three had been involved. 
Our next meeting is at our regular venue, The Sidings, Middletown on Weds 12th 
June and as always we welcome newcomers.       Enquiries to Alan Bailey 704271 

Items for the July Herald 
should be sent to  
daburton@btinternet.com by 
June 20th  or delivered to  
The Sidings,  Middletown 

Hailey Football Club       Martin Friend 
 

This is the last report of the 2018/2019 season.  In the last month Hailey have won 
the two major cups in the Witney and District F.A., the Fred Ford Memorial Cup and 
the Ted Young Senior Cup.  In the Fred Ford Memorial Cup Hailey beat Kirtlington  
2-1 and in the Senior Cup they beat F.C. Hollybush in extra time.  In normal time it 
was 1-1 and in extra time 2-2 so there was a penalty shoot out which Hailey won 4-3 
 

The outside chance Hailey had of winning the Premier Division were dashed after a  
4-2 home defeat against rivals  Charlbury Town, handing them the Premier Division 
trophy which was presented to them after the game.  Results against Kirtlington and 
Tower Hill enabled Hailey to be league runners-up. 
The league statistic for the first team was Played 18, Won 10, Drawn 5, Lost 3 
Goals For 47, Goals Against 28,  Points  35 
 

The Reserves Played 16, Won  8, Drawn 4, Lost 4, Goals For 38, Goals Against 28 
Points 28.  They finished third behind Kingham All Blacks and Division Two Winners 
Minster Lovell Reserves 

Items wanted for jumble/bric a brac stall at village fete 
 

I will be having a stall at the village fete on Saturday, 22nd June raising money for 
Project Hailey. All items wanted. If you are moving don't throw items away! We are 
collecting now. Raffle and tombola prizes also required. So bring anything along to 

Ann Evans or contact 773744. 

mailto:ness@witneyparish,org.uk
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The Lamb and Flag       Matt Cantwell 
 

Thank you to everyone who came along to the opening of the Lamb and Flag on 
Friday 3rd May.  It was lovely to see so many people there and everyone having such 
a good time. 
 

I hope the pub will become part of village life where everyone feels able to meet up 
with friends and family for a drink or maybe have a meal. 
 

With the summer approaching, we have a lovely sunny garden where you can make 
the most of the weather.  I am planning to do barbeques on certain weekends over 
the summer if you would like to come along. 
 

Many of you will have noticed a change in the décor, which I hope met with your 
approval.  It is my intention to make a few more changes in the near future. 
 

I look forward to seeing many of you again over the coming months. 
 

Congratulations to Joe Bailey who won the prize of a meal for two. 

Collard and Collard   Late Victorian upright Piano 
 

Walnut case –Attractive period piece       Needs tuning 
 

Free to good home  Collection required 
 

Tel: 01993 778767 after 6 p.m. 

 
We had some work done to the 
roof of our house and now have a 
large pile of roof tiles, that look 
like Cotswold stone , but are 
cement, weathered. 
Before I take them off to landfill, 
could I offer them to the residents 
of Hailey? 
If you loose a tile or two you will 
need to replace it with ones 
appropriate for the area. 
They would be for free. 
 
Mobile 07770750113 
E-mail  robin.carr@nhs.net 
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Church News continued 
 

be involved in the service if they would like to be. Nobody minds a bit of child- 
chatter.  We have coffee, and sometimes cake, after the service which is a chance 
for introductions or a good catch-up. 
  

-Evensong is on the first Sunday of the month at 6pm.  
 

-Thursday services at 10am alternate between Middletown Grange on the 1
st
 and 

3
rd

 Thursdays of the month, and in the church on the 2
nd

, 4
th
 and 5

th
 Thursdays. 

 

-Home Communions: If anyone is unable to get to church and would like to receive 
Communion at home please contact Elpie or Sue to arrange this.  

Parish Council News continued 
 
SGN Roadworks 
It has finally been confirmed that the SGN gas mains replacement works through 
Hailey village are not scheduled in their works plan for 2019. Nor is there a planned 
date yet. 
 

Defibrillator in New Yatt 
Due to the closure of Bowen’s Garage, the defib has had to be removed. The 
residents of New Yatt have been asked if they know of a suitable alternative venue 
to locate it. If you have any suggestions, please contact Gavin Hyatt on 
gavinhyatt@westoxon.org.  
 

Dog walking in the parish 
As there is an increase in dog walking on the footpaths, Breach Wood and 
recreation ground, the Parish Council has been requested to share the link below to 
a dog walking guide for professional dog walkers: 
https://www.rspca.org.uk/webContent/staticImages/Downloads/
DogWalkingGuide.pdf 
 

Date of Next Parish Council Meeting 
The next meeting of the Parish Council will take place on Monday 10

th
 June at 7.30 

pm. Members of the public are welcome to attend. Any items for the agenda must be 
received in writing by the Clerk at least seven clear days before a meeting, and a 
short time is allowed at the start of each meeting for comments from the public. 

Pilates at Turley Barn, Hailey 
 

Would you like to join a friendly, relaxed Pilates class 
in the village? 

 

There are spaces in the class at Turley Barn on Tuesday evenings  7.30-8.30pm. 
 

Pilates can help you move more easily in your daily life 
so you can enjoy your activities. It helps improve 

strength, balance and alignment of the body, 
 

The class is taught by Clare Nuttall, local chiropractor and certified Pilates Mat 
instructor. 

 

If you are interested, please email Clare at info@wychwoodchiropractic.com or call 
01993 700646. 

mailto:gavinhyatt@westoxon.org
https://www.rspca.org.uk/webContent/staticImages/Downloads/DogWalkingGuide.pdf
https://www.rspca.org.uk/webContent/staticImages/Downloads/DogWalkingGuide.pdf
mailto:info@wychwoodchiropractic.com
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FORTHCOMING EVENTS AT COMMON LEYS FARM 
 

Saturday 8th June – Country Fair 
Monday 26

th
 August – Picnic at the Farm 

Please note:  Common Leys will be open to the public on these dates and 
offering animal handling, pony rides, refreshments, face painting and a 

chance to look around the campus. 
On 8th June there will also be craft & gift stalls, multiple refreshments,  

dog show and other activities. 

Bridewell Organic Gardens – Open Afternoon 
The Walled Garden and Vineyard at Wilcote (OX7 3DT) will be open on 

Sunday June 23rd, 2019 from 2 pm to 5 pm. Entry by suggested donation 
£5, children free 

Refreshments, plants, Bridewell produce, products and our own organic wine 
will be for sale. For further information please call 01993 848238 or go to 

www.bridewellgardens.org 
Reg. charity 1158456 

In aid of Medical Detection Dogs  
 

Morning coffees, cakes, afternoon teas  
Plant stall, tombola, games and other fun activities  

At  No. 1 The Cottages, Poffley End, Hailey  
June 30th    11am - 4pm  

Dogs welcome. Free entry.   
Enquiries  tel. no. 07966670530  

After 52 years working in Bowens Garage, New Yatt,  I have 
decided to put down my tools and retire. 

A big thank you to all my customers, past and present and I 
apologise for any inconvenience this may cause. 

Roger Bowen      Bowens Garage 
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Hailey Singers 
Future dates are:  

29th May, 
9th June D Day variety performance. 

We will then break for the summer so previously advertised dates after 
9th June will not now occur. Please note everyone. 

News from the Gardening Club Judith.knaggs@gmail.com 899125 
 

After a slow start, suddenly all the gaps in the borders are filling up.  We should just 

about be clear of frosts but these days, who knows?  Hanging baskets are good to 

get going early but could still need a bit of protection.  Hope you got all your bargains 

at the Plant Sale last Saturday.  If you missed it, the Gardening Club will have a stall 

at both the Rounders Match on Friday 7 June and then again at the Summer Fete on 

Saturday 22 June. 

June is largely taken up with the Scarecrow Trail, starting from noon on Saturday 8 

June.  Hope you’ve registered your entry – 40 signed up to date – so it’s turning out 

to be a record-breaking year.  There’s still time to register – ring Ann on 700162. 

The Garage Sale is back on Sunday 14 July from 9.30 – 12.00 noon.  It’s a good 

excuse for a clear-out and to make a bit of money as well.  If you would like to take 

part, register with Judith on 899125 by Sunday 7 July.  £5 registration fee.  On 

Sunday 18 August we will be visiting Kiftsgate Court Gardens.  The arrangements 

are informal (transport by car-sharing) and will hopefully include lunch.  Admission £9 

(not NT/RHS).  Contact Ann if you would like to come along.  And finally the Village 

Show – Saturday 7 September - is fast approaching.  We are hoping for an easier 

time than last year.  Entries for the craft sections have really increased in recent 

years.  We have the reputation for being welcoming and friendly to all-comers.  If 

you’ve ever thought about it and not done it, why not have a go this year?  

What’s on in the Village Hall?  hvhallox29@hotmail.com 07873 242063 
 

To celebrate summer, and as part of the Hailey Festival, come and have a very 
special Afternoon Tea in the Village Hall on Sunday 23 June from 2.30pm.  
Tickets are £7, including a glass of Prosecco.  Ring Dawn on 776471. 
The new online booking system is being introduced in stages.  Our regular 
bookings are now all open to view on 
https://v2.hallmaster.co.uk/Scheduler/View/8192.  Currently individual bookings can 
be made by following this link.  Full public access will eventually be via the Parish 
website www.haileywestoxon.org/village hall  (work in progress).  The old system of 
email and phone is still available. 

mailto:Judith.knaggs@gmail.com
mailto:hvhallox29@hotmail.com
https://v2.hallmaster.co.uk/Scheduler/View/8192
http://www.haileywestoxon.org/village%20hall

